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HOATH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on 12th May 2014.
Present: Councillors John Williams (chair), Sue Chapman, Jonathan Moore, Adele Wright, Guy Foster (clerk). In attendance: Alan Marsh (KCC), Georgina Glover (CCC) and 10 members of the public.

************************ ********************************************

1. Apologies
None.
2. Declaration of members’ interests
None.
3. Minutes of the last meeting and any matters arising
The minutes were agreed and signed as a true record.
4. CCC and KCC reports
For CCC, Georgina Glover reported:

There is a Rural Members Panel in June. This body has significant funds to award and the village hall might like to think about applying for money to help fund the planned extension. The clerk undertook to email the village hall committee about this.
For KCC, Alan Marsh reported:

· KCC members will no longer sit on Area Member panels so he is unable to support bids such as the one referred to above. 

· KCC has been given an extra £8.6m to spend on road repairs so bids are welcome.

· Keep an eye out for thieves taking removable fence panels and take steps to make their theft harder.

· The Canterbury transport strategy is a key component of the Canterbury Plan. It has yet to be approved and will be on the agenda of the next Joint Transport Board on June 10th.

· Mr Marsh continues his efforts to prevent the closure of outpatient facilities; the planned increase in housing in the Canterbury area will require more such facilities rather than less.

· Mr Marsh has secured Ramsgate pantomime tickets for 16th, 17th, 20th and 21st December.
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*************************** *******************************

At this point the meeting was adjourned to allow comments from members of the public. The following matters were raised:

The road markings in Hoath Rd/Maypole Rd need re-doing. Also, the sewer under this road appears to be collapsing.
******************************* ***************************

5. Accounts and Annual Return for 2013/14

The clerk read out to the meeting the figures and governance statement from the annual return. As previously advised, the figures showed a small surplus for the year, of £20. After discussion, during which it was noted that there was no change in internal control arrangements, the annual return and governance statement was unanimously approved and signed by the chairman.

6. Insurance

The renewal quotation from Came & Co was tabled and it was unanimously agreed to accept this on the basis of their 3 year fixed deal, which provided a 5% discount and meant that the premium would be lower than last year.

7. Planning
There were new no planning matters to be considered. Cllr Williams asked about the barbed wire issue raised at the previous meeting but Mrs Glover had received no answer to this query.
8. Report of the clerk/RFO

The clerk reported that the end-April cashbook balance was £10,037.92. The bank statement, just received, showed a balance of £17,676.05. This included receipt of the precept and concurrent function grant.
The following were approved for payment:

1. Clerk: April £346.98 (salary £308.40, expenses £38.58).
2. Insurance renewal: £441.16.

3. Eric Fewkes (internal auditor): £120.00.
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The clerk had tabled a proposal to move the web-site and domain name to a new hosting company and to employ a contractor to undertake the necessary work to set this up at a cost of £140. The hosting company fees would be on top of this but these are payable anyway for existing arrangements and the new arrangement should if anything be cheaper. The main advantage of this move would be that the PC would now be able to update the site itself. After discussion it was unanimously agreed to go ahead with this proposal and to look at expanding/improving the web-site at a later date.
Correspondence
·  Letter received from KCC about changes to street lighting but no effect in Hoath.
9. Councillors’ reports
Cllr Chapman reported that the footbath warden had cleared undergrowth which had been obstructing some footpaths.
Cllr Wright said she would plant some flowers in the road island opposite her house.

Cllr Moore noted that the branches in the play area had yet to be cleared and that the supports of one of the pieces of apparatus were loose. The clerk said he had asked Grassmow if they could tackle the branches and he would contact a contractor about the loose supports.

10. Date of next meeting.

This was confirmed as Monday June 9th.
Guy Foster
Clerk to Hoath Parish Council

May 14th 2014.
Signed as a true record ______________________________ Date: ______________
